
   

 

Parent Newsletter 

 

        January 2022 

PARKLAND HIGH SCHOOL 

    All information in this newsletter is subject to change. 

Dear Parents and Guardians:  
 
Each new year is marked by resolutions and opportunities for a fresh start for students, 
parents, teachers and administrators. At PHS, students will quickly be reacquainted with 
their curricular opportunities as our course registration process begins as soon as we  
return in January. This month each student’s 2022-2023 educational program will be  
created through various meetings with teachers, counselors, parents, and administrators. 
  
Parkland High School offers a rigorous and standards aligned curriculum for students of 
all ability levels. For the 2022-2023 school year our students will receive a course  
offerings menu unparalleled in its diversity and quality. Students currently in grades 9, 10 
and 11 will receive their course registration books along with live virtual instruction to 
walk them through the course registration process during an extended homeroom period 
on Monday, January 3, 2022. A link to a virtual presentation with specific information 
from administration, counseling and academic departments regarding the course  
registration process will be emailed to parents of these students on Tuesday, January 4.  
 
Similar to years past, PHS utilizes online registration. Students will use Home Access  
Center to see teacher recommendations and choose their courses for next year.  
Instructions will be sent via SchoolMessenger to all parents prior to the new year.  
Students should complete their initial course registration selections by Friday, January 7. 
Throughout the months of January and February counselors will meet with your child  
during English classes to finalize the course selection process. 
 
 
Continued on page 2 
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Continued from page 1 
 
The high school and middle schools use a team approach to provide course  
registration information to our current 8th grade students and parents. Activities 
involving career inventories will take place at the middle schools in early January 
to aid our students in selecting a career pathway. Course registration books will be 
provided to all Parkland 8th grade students during a presentation at Parkland 
High School on Wednesday, January 5, 2022. All parents of 8th grade students at 
Orefield and Springhouse are invited to and should attend a “Parent Meeting for 
Course Registration for the Class of 2026” on Thursday, January 6, 2022 at  
7 PM in the Parkland High School Auditorium.   
 
All 8th grade students must submit their 2022-2023 course requests online through 
Home Access Center by Friday, February 4, 2022.  New to these parents and  
students will be the selection from various elective programs which are available 
at the high school. Parents will also receive directions to support them through this 
course selection process. Throughout the months of January and February, teachers, 
counselors, and administration will assist your child with the course selection  
process.   
  
Just a reminder for parents: Students who did not yet demonstrate proficiency on 
Keystone Exams will be retested on January 4 and 5 (Literature), January 6 and 7 
(Algebra), and January 11 and 12 (Biology). Just a reminder that we are not  
administering midterm exams during the third week of January. Wednesday,  
January 19 and Thursday, January 20 will be full days of school. On Friday,  
January 21, we will have a 1 PM dismissal. 
  
Our winter sports teams are off to an outstanding start to their seasons. It may be 
the off-season for some sports, but you would be impressed with the dedication 
our athletes show while training to always improve. The gymnasiums and weight 
rooms are used every night in preparation for next season’s goals. If you didn’t 
hear about this yet, our wrestling team, led by PHS Science Teacher Mr. Jon 
Trenge, is currently undefeated with a record of 8-0. The basketball and swimming 
teams are off to successful starts as well and look forward to excelling in 2022.    
 
Congratulations to our music program on their wonderful winter concert  
performances this past month. Having live performances and audiences was such a 
great reminder of why we value the arts here in Parkland. The exceptional quality 
of their concerts showcases the talents of our students, their incredible work ethic, 
and the passion shared by our music educators and students.  
 
Happy New Year! 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
James E. Moniz II 
Principal 
Parkland High School 
monizj@parklandsd.org 
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Inclement Weather 
and Early Closings  

 
 

Please click on the  
snowflake below  

to see an  
Important Message  

from  
Parkland School District’s 

Superintendent of Schools 

mailto:monizj@parklandsd.org
https://www.parklandsd.org/departments/transportation/inclement-weatherearly-closing-information
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Any changes to these schedules will 

be posted on the school website and 

communicated via Schoology and 

School Messenger.  

3 

Day 4 

 

Day 2 

“B” Schedule 

Day 1 

 

Day 6 

 

Day 4 

“C” Schedule 

Inclement 
Weather Day 
School Closed  

Day 3 Day 2 

 

Professional 
Development  

Day  
School Closed 

Day 1 

 

Day 6 

 

Day 5 

 

Day 4 Day 3 

Inclement 
Weather Day 
School Closed  

 

Day 2 

 

Day 1 

 

Day 6 

 

Day 5 

“B” Schedule 

Day 5 

“B” Schedule 

Day 3 

January 2022 Calendar  



 4 

 
Counseling  
corner 

 

Course  
Registration 
  
The registration and scheduling process for the 
2022-2023 school year begins at Parkland High 
School during the month of January. Throughout the 
next few months, students will be selecting courses that 
best meet their academic goals, administrators will be 
calculating student enrollments, staffing assignments will 
be prepared, and a master schedule will be created 
for next school year.  
 
To begin the registration process, all students, eighth 
through eleventh grade, will receive a copy of the 
2022-2023 Parkland High School Course Study Guide.  
This is a valuable resource and reference guide for 
students and parents selecting a program of study for 
the next school year.  
 
Several informational meetings will be held for parents 
and students throughout the month of January to  
highlight new course offerings, review graduation  
requirements and provide guidelines for selecting  
appropriate course levels. Parkland High School will 
once again have students register via the Online 
Course Registration process.  
 
Students will receive instruction on how to enter their 
courses on January 3.  
 
Students will then have until June 7 at 3 PM to enter 
their courses.  
 
From Monday, January 10 through Friday, January 
14, students and parents can review course  
selections and teacher recommendations, and make 
necessary changes.    
 
More detailed information regarding the online course 
registration process will follow. Planning your child’s 
program of study is one of the most important tasks 
completed each school year. Counselors, faculty, and 
administrators will work closely together to guide your 
child through this important process.  

 

 

 

Juniors: College Admissions Testing  
 
SAT 
 
Juniors interested in taking the SAT should select and register for a 
March, May, June and/or August test.   
 
Registration for the SAT is now available online at 
www.sat.org/register. Juniors should carefully plan their spring 
testing schedule and follow the registration procedures required 
by the College Board.   
  

ACT 
 
Juniors may also want to consider the ACT as a college admission 
test option. The ACT is offered in February, April, June and July in 
the Lehigh Valley. 
 
Students can register for the ACT at www.act.org/student.  
 
All colleges and universities will accept the SAT and/or the ACT 
for admission purposes. Please feel free to consult your counselor 
if you have any questions. 

 

 

http://www.sat.org/register
http://www.act.org/student
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   Seniors 
 

 Order your Cap and Gown today 

Every graduating senior who wishes to  

participate in the 2022 Commencement  

Ceremony must have a cap and gown from 

Jostens.  

 

Place your order by January 31 before the  

$10 price increase goes into effect.  

 

Visit  www.Jostens.com  to place your  

order. 

5 

https://www.jostens.com/apps/store/customer/1044328/Parkland-High-School/
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 Wednesday 

5 

 
Thursday 

6 

6  All information in this Upcoming Events list is subject to change at any time. 

 Monday 

3 

 Saturday 

1 

 Tuesday 

4 

 

 

 

 

 

 
“B” Schedule - Course Book Distribution 

Literature Keystone Exam 
Parent Meeting for Class of 2023, 2024 and 2025 (virtual link will be provided) 

New Year’s Day 
Kwanzaa ends 

Literature Keystone Exam 
Joint Presentation to OMS and SMS 8th grade students at PHS 9:15 - 10:45 AM  

Algebra Keystone Exam 
Individual Team Presentations by PHS Counselors at OMS and SMS 
Parent Meeting for Class of 2026 7 PM (Auditorium) 

Tuesday 

11 

Saturday 

8 

Wednesday 

12 

Monday 

17 

Monday 

10 

Algebra Keystone Exam 
Orthodox Christmas 

 
Parkland Wrestling Duals 8 AM - 5 PM (Main Gym) 

Biology Keystone Exam 
Post Prom Committee Meeting 7 PM (virtual) 

 
Biology Keystone Exam 
 

Professional Development Day - School Closed 
Martin Luther King, Jr Day 

 
Upcoming events 
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 Monday 

24 

 All information in this Upcoming Events list is subject to change at any time. 

 Friday 

21 

 Wednesday 

19 

Thursday 

27 

 
Monday 

31 

Middle School Parents to review core teacher recommendations and select electives in TAC 
Last Day for Seniors to order their Cap and Gown from Jostens before the price increase 

 
“B” Schedule - Character Counts 

 
“B” Schedule - First Day of the Second Semester 

 
Parent Forum 7 PM (Virtual) 

“C” Schedule - Early Dismissal at 1 PM 
Second Marking Period ends“B” Schedule - Character Counts 

7 
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 Last Day to add Personalization to your    
 Yearbook is January 31. 
 
 

 Deadlines and Pricing 
 
  The yearbook costs $85 through March 4, 2022. 
  The cost of the yearbook will be $90 from March 5, 2022—April 29, 2022. 

   Prices do not include tax 
   The last day for advance orders this school year is April 20, 2022. 

 

        All Par Key 2022 Yearbook information is available here. 

https://sites.google.com/parklandsd.net/parkey/
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        Mrs. Andreoli                     

      Class of 2023 Advisor 
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 Congratulations on a successful Homecoming float 
and winning best acting in your skit. 

 
 Mr. Parkland 2022 will be held on February 12 in 

the Auditorium. We are so excited to have this 
event back for year 25. Come and see what it is all 
about. It is super fun and a great way to spend an 
evening with your friends.  

     Junior men: Get ideas together for next year and  
     you could be Mr. Parkland 2023. 
 
 Keep an eye out for an upcoming Hoagie Sale and 

a Class of 2023 Spirit Wear Sale this spring. 

LCTI November Students of the Month 
 
 

 

Jared Bartholomew 
Masonry 
 
Samara Benavides Buritica 
Auto Collision Repair Technology 
 
Cooper Campbell 
Academic Center 
 
Michael Gintz 
Culinary Arts 
 
Isaac Heald 
SOC Indoor/Outdoor Maintenance 
 
Tyler Henry 
Carpentry 
 
Christopher Khalil  
SOC Food Services 

 
 
 
 
Danny Le 
Engineering Drafting and Design 
 
Austin Robertson 
Carpentry 
 
Aden Rosenburg 
Criminal Justice 
 
Jarek Saunders  
Academic Center 
 
Morgan Savary 
Web Design/Web Programming 
 
Rylee Taylor 
Painting and Decorating 
 
Levell Warmkessel 
Plumbing and Heating 
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Visual  
and  

performing 
arts                                                                                                                         

 

                                                           Parkland High School Painting Students will have their paintings 
on display in the Trojan Art Gallery during the month of January. 

During December, we were delighted 
to welcome back live concerts in the 
high school auditorium. The high school 
choruses, bands, and orchestras were 
all able to present their annual Winter 
Concerts to parents, families, and 
members of the Parkland Community.   
 
On December 12, The Parkland  
Chorale performed their seasonal  
concert at Neffs Union UCC. It was 
great to reestablish this community 
tradition by welcoming audiences for 
an evening of choral music. (photo 1) 
 
Strolling Strings and Chorale were 
busy in the month of December 
spreading holiday cheer around the 
Lehigh Valley. Both groups were active 
throughout the community sharing their 
time and talent with area  
organizations including Greater Lehigh 
Valley Chamber of Commerce, Lehigh 
Valley Health Network, and Lehigh 
Country Club. Dance Team was also in 
action at the North Whitehall Township 
Tree Lighting Ceremony.   
 
Parkland High School Dance Teams 
(photo 2) and Jazz Bands began their 
performances at home basketball 
games. After months of rehearsals, our 
students are eager to show off their 
talents. Be sure to check out a game 
this month to support our athletic teams 
as well as our fantastic student  
performers.    

10 

Trojan Art Gallery  

   CONGRATULATIONS 

 

           PMEA District 10 Orchestra 
  Congratulations to the following students who have 
  qualified for PMEA District Orchestra: 
 
Violin:  Yechan Cho, Joshua Chou, Julian Ettinger-Finley, Rachele Grigoli,   
           Erin Joo, Lucas Le, Giovanni Poloni, Imaan Saeed, Tariq Shahid,     
           Andrew Song, Ella Wu and Ryan Wu  
 
Viola:  Victor Cai, Joanna Choi and Brooklyn Vasquez 
 
Cello: Harrison Kim, Graham Smith, Brynn Suhocki, Kevin Tong and  
         Taehyuk Yang 
 
String Bass: Isaac Daniels 
 
Trumpet: Mitchell Roth 

PMEA District 10 Band 
Congratulations to the following students who have  
qualified for PMEA District Band. 
 
 
Bass Clarinet: Meredith Schmoyer 
 
Trumpet: Andrew Hill and Mitchell Roth 
 
Baritone: Isabella Landis 



 11 
 

 11 



 12 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

International Thespian Society State Conference 
 
The International Thespian Society State Conference was held on  
December 3 and 4 at North Penn High School. We are pleased to  
announce the Parkland students who were honored at the event: 
 
Tech Challenge: 
1st Place in the Cable Relay 
Owen Breininger, Rachel Olson, Rachel Roose and Andrew Weiss 
 
Scholarship Awards: 
$1,000 Performance Scholarship 
Laurel Bendetti 
 

  Hall of Fame Award Winners (pictured below): 
 
  Performance - Marcus Shin 
  Excellence - Grace Werteen 
  Technical - Andrew Weiss 

Spring Musical 
 
Audition information for this 
year’s spring musical will be 
available from Mr. Anonia in 
early 2022. 
 
Auditions will be held in January 
with rehearsals beginning  
immediately following auditions.  
 
Mark your calendars as this 
year’s production is slated for 
April 20-24. 
 

Visual  
and  

performing 
arts                                                                                                                         
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National Art Honor Society 
 
The following students were inducted into the National Art Honor Society: 

Sara Ayad 
Alyssa Baird 
Emilee Byelick 
Arianna Carpio 
Grace Clewell 
Shannon Fratus 
Emma Gane 
Madison Gioia 
Linsey Glose 

Natasha Goldman 
Kali Hurst 
Kiran Kadewari 
Isabella Landis 
Claire Serenah Leskin 
Emma Ludwig 
Madeline Maloney 
Lauren Micheletti 
Cora Nemesh 

Emma Overmann 
Anthony Plessl 
Ricki Ponton 
Eva Roy 
Klaudia Salvino 
Lucy Schilling 
Gina Sorgi 
Shea Xander 

This year’s officers include:  

Presidents  
Lauren Micheletti 
Lucy Schilling 
 
Vice President 
Kiran Kadewari 
 

Treasurer 
Madeline Maloney 
 
Secretaries 
Arianna Carpio 
Kali Hurst 
 

Historian 
Madison Gioia 
 
Faculty Advisor 
Mrs. Monica Danner 
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Cheer Team  
to Compete for 
District  
Championship 
 
Cheer took second place in  
the EPC Competition and will  
compete on January 8, 2022 
for a District Championship.  

 

 

 

 

 

Winter Sports 
 
Girls and Boys Swimming, Basketball and 
Wrestling are underway. 
 
All other sports post season will take place in  
February and early March.  
 
Good luck to all of our Winter Athletes and 
Coaches. 

Athletic news  

The first day of Spring Sports is  
Monday, March 7, 2022. 

14 



 15 15 

   
              Spring Sports Physicals  

             Saturday, February 12, 2022 
             at Parkland High School 
             8 - 11 AM 
             by Appointment Only  
 

Spring Sports Physicals are free of charge. No student can participate in a spring sport without a full PIAA 
physical. Recertification forms may be used for spring if athletes had full physicals for a fall or winter sport. 
The Parkland Athletic Department understands that it may not be convenient to come to our scheduled free 
physical event. However, those who miss must get a PIAA physical on their own prior to March 1, 2022. 
Paperwork for it is on the PHS website under Forms. All Parkland athletes must get an ImPACT test once 
during their four years at PHS and before participation.  

https://www.parklandsd.org/departments/athletics
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 Health Room Updates  

Flu season complicated by the pandemic  
 
The flu season continues to be in full swing through April and again this season it is complicated by the pandemic. It is recommended 
that your student receive their flu vaccine at this time. Please check with your doctor to have a flu vaccine scheduled. 

   
          Utilize the Health Screening Tool on the  
          District Website to assist you in determining if   

 your child should attend school.  

 

  To help stay healthy and decrease the spread of illness in the school, we are  

  encouraging all families to adhere to the following guidelines for sending your 

  child to school. 

                                                                       
  Please keep your child home from school (even if they have a test or sporting  
  event) if he/she is experiencing any of the following symptoms:  

• Fever of 100 degrees or more 

• Vomiting 

• Diarrhea 

• Severe head cold 

• Persistent cough 

• Severe sore throat 

 
  These are the same criteria the Health Room uses as guidelines when sending  
  students home ill from school. 
  ________________________________________________________________ 
 
  Students should not return to school until they are fever free for twenty-four hours  
  without the use of fever-reducing medications. 

16 

https://www.parklandsd.org/departments/student-services/health-services/coronavirus/wellness-screening-tool
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Health forms  
available online  

 
   All Health Forms are available 

   on the PHS Website under  
Health Services here. 

17 

 

Juniors:  
 
Return Completed 
Physicals to the 
Health Room 
 
All eleventh grade students should 
return their physicals to the Health 
Room as soon as possible.  
 
  

Immunization Requirement 
 
The meningitis vaccine is required on or after your 
student’s 16th birthday. Students in grade 11 will 
be required to have this immunization on the first 
day of their senior year. The eleventh grade  
physical is a good time to be sure this  
immunization is completed. Forms are available on 
the website. 

COVID-19 
Information 
 
For information 

regarding the 

Coronavirus 

(COVID 19),  

please see the 

district website. 

 

 

 

 

   As always, if you have any  

   questions for the Health  

   Room do not hesitate to  

   call. 

https://www.parklandsd.org/departments/student-services/health-services/health-forms
https://www.parklandsd.org/departments/student-services/health-services/coronavirus
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     Driver’s Education 
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Tips for Driving in the Snow  

 
Stay home.  
Only go out if necessary. Even if you can drive well in bad weather, it is better to avoid taking unnecessary risks by venturing out. 
 
Drive slowly.  
Always adjust your speed down to account for lower traction when driving on snow or ice. 
 
Accelerate and decelerate slowly.  
Apply the gas slowly to regain traction and avoid skids. Do not try to get moving in a hurry and take time to slow down for stoplights. 
Remember: It takes longer to slow down on icy roads. 
 
Increase your following distance to five to six seconds.  
This increased margin of safety will provide the longer distance needed if you have to stop. 
 
Know your brakes.  
Whether you have antilock brakes or not, keep the heel of your foot on the floor and use the ball of your foot to apply firm, steady 
pressure on the brake pedal. 
 
Don’t stop if you can avoid it.  
There is a big difference in the amount of inertia it takes to start moving from a full stop versus how much it takes to get moving while 
still rolling. If you can slow down enough to keep rolling until a traffic light changes, do it. 
 
Don’t power up hills.  
Applying extra gas on snow-covered roads will just make your wheels spin.  
Try to get a little inertia going before you reach the hill and let that inertia carry  
you to the top. As you reach the crest of the hill, reduce your speed and proceed  
downhill slowly. 
 
Don’t stop going up a hill.  
There is nothing worse than trying to get moving up a hill on an icy road.  
Get some inertia going on a flat roadway before you take on the hill. 
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If you have the Driver’s Education Theory Course during the first semester, Marking  
Periods 1 and 2, all students receiving a passing score will be issued a Certificate 
of Completion. Parents, please ask your child for it and file it with your automobile  
insurance policy. This is important for the following two reasons: 
 
1. A copy must be submitted to the CLIU-21 if your child is interested in complet-

ing the Behind-the-Wheel Driving course. For complete information go to 
www.cliu.org; click on Departments, scroll down to the ‘key’ icon for Driver’s 
Education. Specific questions should be directed to 610-769-4111, ext. 1299. 

 
2. Most insurance companies offer a driver's education discount. Submit a copy 

to your insurance company when you add your child to your policy. 
 
Good luck and safe driving. 

 

Driver’s Education Theory Course  
Certificate of Completion 

19 

https://www.cliu.org/
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Library lines 

20 

Library Resolutions for the 
New Year 
 
1. Read more books. 
 
2. Try an audio book on SORA. 
 
 
3. Use a database for a class project. 
 
4. Try a project in the makerspace. 
 
5.    Read a new genre. 
 
6. Try non-fiction. 
 

7. Drop in for a study hall. 
 
8. Come in after school for Walk-in  
       Tutoring. 
 

9. Download an e-book on SORA or  
       Destiny. 
 
10. Get citation help from a certified school  
       librarian. 
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Program from Parkland’s production  
of The Night of January 16th from 60 years ago  

  From the Archives 
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Peak Performance Program for Students and  
Peak Performance Program for Coaches and Parents of Athletes 
 
There are approximately 7.6 million high school athletes in the United States. The competitive dynamic has increased and performance  

anxiety for student athletes, as well as a willingness to do whatever it takes to gain a competitive edge.  

 

To address this challenge, Caron’s Education Department developed the Peak Performance Program, a program for student athletes, 
and the Peak Performance Program for Coaches and Parents of Athletes.  
 
This free, one-hour program includes the following topics:  

 Explanation of the unique risk factors that make athletes more vulnerable to substance abuse than non-athletes.  

 Scope of substance abuse for athletes.  

 The impact of commonly abused substances on athletes and the effect on performance.  

 Ways to maintain peak performance without the use of substances  
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Student Assistance Program (SAP) 

 

Parent/Coaches Program 

February 24, 2022 

6:30—7:30 pm 
Open to any parent, guardian, 

coach in Lehigh Country 

Student Athletes Program 

February 22, 2022 

6:30—7:30 pm 
Open to any student athlete in 

Lehigh Country 

https://www.caron.org/events/225942830087
https://www.caron.org/events/225923381917
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Project Lead the Way Biomedical Science White Coat Ceremony 
 
On Monday, December 13, the fourth annual White Coat Ceremony was held in the Auditorium. This event  
recognizes the dedication and efforts of the students who have completed three Honors Level Project  
Lead the Way (PLTW) Biomedical Sciences Courses and are enrolled in the Capstone Course:  
Biomedical Innovation this year.  
 
Congratulations to all the recipients on this great honor.  
To see the list of all the PLTW White Coat Recipients please visit:  
http://ow.ly/hJS550HbtN1 

http://ow.ly/hJS550HbtN1


 24 

     Class dues  

 

Class dues are a one-time-only payment of $20 during your student’s high school career. 
Cash or checks are acceptable forms of payment. Checks should be made payable to 
Parkland High School and note “Student’s name and ID #” in the memo line.  
 
 
Class dues should always be delivered directly to your student’s class advisor in their 
room or mailed to Parkland High School to the attention of your student’s class advisor.  
Please contact the class advisor with any questions. 

gruverc@parklandsd.org

mailto:andreolid@parklandsd.org
mailto:gruverc@parklandsd.org
mailto:yensers@parklandsd.org
mailto:mcclurel@parklandsd.org
mailto:mchenryk@parklandsd.org
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Advice 

   is       

            like  

                    snow.   

             The  

                  softer     

 it 

            falls,  

                       the longer 

                   it  

       dwells upon 

 and the deeper      

         it sinks  

           in the mind. 

                 ~ Samuel Taylor Coleridge 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to  
Parkland High School  
Volleyball player,  
Brynn Dreisbach, on  
being recognized as a  
1st Team All-American Team 
Player by MaxPreps.  
 
Only 30 players in the  
entire country receive this 
honor.  
 
To read more and to see the 
other winners, please visit  
http://ow.ly/lbpt50HbuOt.  

http://ow.ly/lbpt50HbuOt
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Congratulations to PHS students  
Zoë Breininger and Ella Wu.  
 
Their poems were selected as winners for the National  
English Honor Society November Poetry Contest.  
 
You may read their poems and those of the other winners here: 
http://ow.ly/FjTG50H9xu9  

https://t.co/PpGwd94Rjr


 27 

 

Eat at PJ’s at the  
Walbert by dining in,  
taking out, or placing a 
car order on the dates 
shown.   
Mention Parkland Post 
Prom and a portion of the 
proceeds will benefit  
Parkland’s Post Prom Party. 

Become a Sponsor or Donate 
Funds to Help Keep our Kids 
Safe on Prom Night.  

 

April 14 

March 10 

February 10 

January 13  
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2022  

is here. 

Show  

our  

Seniors  

You Care  

https://www.phspostprom.com/
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